MIDDLEBURY COLLEGE MIDDLEBURY VERMONT THE PRESIDENT February 9, 1926 Sir Arthur Currie McGill University Montreal, Quebec My dear Sir Arthur: I have just sent you a wire: "Hope to have the pleasure of your presence June 15 and to confer degree upon you at same time. Writing." We shall be delighted if on this occasion you will deliver the brief Commencement Address. Last year it was given by the Attorney General. This is in connection with the brief ceremony when the degrees are conferred. Rejoicing that at last after so many years of failure we are going to have the privilege of having you, I am Very sinderely yours,

and I moof. M/j